Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

5th March 2015
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Minute taker:
Peter Clay

Present:
Julie Martin, Jill Robson, David Robb, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Shirley Taylor, Peter Clay, Dr Steven Asalu, Gill Briggs, Mary McCormack, Roy Dobson
Apologies:
Ruth Harris, Jenny Spencer, John Anderson, Charlotte Powell, Freda Trigg, Marjorie Beaumont, Marcus Beaumont, J C Arragon, Lesley Arragon
1. Election of Treasurer
Due to the resignation of our treasurer a replacement was needed.  Ruth Harris was nominated by Sue Hoyle and it was unanimously agreed.  
2. Online access to records
Appointments and prescriptions are already available online.
By 1st April online access to a summary of your health records will be available to patients, later full health records including consultations and letters sent, etc, will be available.  However, before this can happen patients will need to complete a consent form and questionnaire which will need GP approval.  This means a lot of work for the practice staff before the launch and it will probably not occur until the next financial year.  The information available will be ongoing and not historic.  Electronic Prescription Service (EPS) will be available later this financial year enabling patients to pick up their prescription at a Pharmacy of their choice instead of having to go to the surgery to collect it. 
3. Friends and Family Test 
The friends and family test numbers so far have been very low.  Some are being handed out by doctors and some are available in the waiting room.  The online forms which have been filled in, at the moment seem to have gone missing.  Most replies are positive but the full details will be collated and the results attached to the PPG notice board including the surgery’s response.  
4. Telephone System
The new queuing system appears to be working well, patients now have no need to redial, there is also a facility to transfer calls surgery to surgery, and some early problems with the answer phone have now been sorted out.
5. News from the surgery
The availability of doctors seems to be improving.  The new doctors on the team include Dr S Asalu (male partner) who stated January 1st 2015, Dr T Mahmood (male partner) who also started in January and should become a profit share partner in 6 months’ time.  Dr H Pace (female) will be returning 13th April as a salaried GP working 6 sessions.  We will also have Dr M Navuluri (female) helping out on Fridays with a session at both surgeries.  Unfortunately Dr Mahmood is off on sick leave at the moment, we wish him a speedy recovery.  
During March the corridor and clinical room floors are going to be replaced with vinyl, for infection control reasons and ease of cleaning.  

6. Feedback CCG meeting 5th March 
The subjects raised and discussed included, Fartown is trialling a new best practice website after studying many other sites. We are advised to have a link to the NHS constitution, and also to inform about our wheelchair access to the surgeries.  The care closer to home project was also discussed.  Anti-coagulation service has started and our nearest one is at Kirkburton.  The pain management service has now merged to one unit only.  PPG groups were studied and need to be encouraged to share ideas and also if possible use our patient’s skills more for the group.
7. PPG awareness week June 1st to 6th
This is a national event and we need to meet later to discuss how to make full advantage of this.
8. Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 21st May at Lepton surgery to discuss PPG Awareness week.
